
Fatality Alert 
MINE FATALITY – On July 26, 2025, an electrician was electrocuted when he came in contact with 
one phase of a 13,200-volt three phase power source. 
 

 

 
Best Practices 

• Always lock out, tag out, and try out electrical equipment prior to work. 
• Verify circuits are de-energized using properly rated test equipment. 
• Leave protective covers in place until electrically powered equipment is de-

energized. 
• Always ensure High Voltage equipment conductors are grounded before 

beginning work. 
• Always use proper tools and Personal Protective Equipment when working with 

electricity. 
 
This is the 17th fatality reported in 2025, and the first classified as “Electrical.” 

 
The information provided in this notice is based on preliminary information only and does not represent final 
determinations regarding the nature of the accident or conclusions regarding the cause of the fatality. 

Report accidents and hazardous conditions: 1-800-746-1553 

msha.gov | askmsha@dol.gov | @MSHA_DOL 
 

http://www.msha.gov/
mailto:askmsha@dol.gov
https://twitter.com/MSHA_DOL

	Fatality Alert
	Best Practices


